
 

 

 

TO ALL IAMAW MEMBERS 
 

EMPLOYED BY 

ALLIED UNIVERSAL SCREENING SERVICES 
LOCAL LODGE 16 – PACIFIC REGION 

PAYOUT OF UNUSED SICK LEAVE 
 

Dear Members: 
 
The following amendment to Article 21.03(a) was agreed between the parties during collective 
bargaining for the renewal of Agreement #4 and is effective from September 28, 2022.  
  
21.03(a)        Sick Leave 

  

All unused sick time shall be paid out upon termination of the employment relationship 

resulting from a change in the Service Provider, resignation or retirement. 

  

It recently came to the Union’s attention that former employees were not being paid out their unused 

sick time, as required by the above amendment.  We brought the matter to the employer’s attention, 

and are pleased to advise that the matter is being resolved. 

 

Former employees that terminated their employment following September 28, 2022, will be receiving 

a payout of their unused sick time by cheque, mailed to their last address on file with the employer. 

The payments totalling nearly $66,000 will be processed with the May 12, 2023 payroll. 

 
Please be guided accordingly. 
 
In solidarity, 
 

      
Tania Canniff      Todd Haverstock  
General Chairperson    General Chairperson 
Transportation District 140, IAMAW  Transportation District 140, IAMAW  
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